Weekly Announcements for Sunday, March 23, 2025

Prayer Request as of 3-20-25:

- All who face illness of any kind, including Jeanette, Elaine, Lauri, Matt, Fred, Laura, Betty, & Mark.
- We join in celebrating 90th birthdays for 2 special St. John's members: Sharon Hooper & Lowell Tolly.
- Submitting Prayer Requests:
 - 1. stop in the church office on Monday-Thursday from 8 to 4 to add your request to the paper listing.
 - 2. use the link on our website called "Prayer Request" and complete the form; an email is sent to Pastor Parsons.
 - 3. email Ann Tolly to get added to the "prayer chain" which she distributes via email to individuals who have elected to be in her prayer group, anntolly@charter.net

The Visitation Team is asking for your prayers and encouragement for our members who are in facilities or on our home visitation roster. If you would like to encourage our shut ins with cards please speak with Linda Bebeau or put a request in mailbox C194 and a list will be supplied to you!

Pulpit flowers are given in celebration of Lowell Tolly's 90th birthday.

CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE for NEWS

LENTEN SERVICE & SUPPER

Wednesday, March 26 will include another mid-week
Lenten worship service. Join us in person at either 12:15
or 7:00 pm for a service led by Pastor Rich Lewis from St.
John's, Marion Springs "The Spirit Anointed Christ
to... Heal the Brokenhearted." Only the 7pm service will be
live-streamed on our Facebook page.

The <u>LENTEN SUPPER</u> this week is being provided by the St. John's BOARDS (Elders, Education, Operations) and features a taco/ nacho bar plus salads & desserts. The "free will" offering will be used to for student scholarships and technology upgrades for next year!

Easter Lilies: If you wish to purchase an Easter lily for Easter Sunday, April 20th, please fill out and return your order form with payment to the church office by **Friday, April 11**th. Order forms can be found outside the church office on the bulletin board. Details are provided on the order forms.

The annual <u>Children's Easter Egg Hunt</u> will be taking place on Saturday, April 19th at 10am. CANDY is needed! Donations can be dropped off at Anna's office anytime in the next few weeks.

SAVE THE DATES for VBS

"Magnified!" is coming to St. John's **Mon., June 9- Thurs., June 12**. The fun begins with family meals at 5:30pm followed by the VBS program from 6:00-8:00pm. Registration will begin after Easter.